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        Parish Councillors 

Phil Welch - 01625 861261 

Kathy Doyle - 01625 861691 

Dave Clarke - 07940 916539 

Vicki Irlam - 07787 103311 

   John Hehir - 07870 555789 

   Katy McAinsh - 07785 613859 

   Cathryn Ruddock - 07971 281692 

   Sam Gunter - 07711 531260 

   

Contact Details for the Parish Council   

Shareen Worthington (Parish Clerk)                        

1 Woodlands End                                      

Chelford                                                           

Macclesfield  

SK11 9BF                                               

Email: council@overpeover.com                    

Tel: 01625 861101 (Usual hours are 

Tuesdays and Fridays 10.30am - 3pm) 

Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Celebrations 

To celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, the village of 
Over Peover is hosting a picnic in the park on Thursday 2nd 
June 2022 from 3pm to 5pm.  

Please bring your own picnic however, we are also looking 
to provide a barbecue and refreshments.  

There may also be music and a few old fashioned sports on 
offer for those willing to take part!  

Further updates will be provided on notice boards and 
Facebook. 

 



Community Speed Watch volunteers 

If you would be interested in helping reduce speeding 
through the village then why not join our Community 
Speed Watch programme? 

A small group of volunteers regularly meets to monitor 
the speed of cars driving through the village. All 
equipment and training is provided. If you have a little 
time to spare and wish to get involved then please 
email the parish clerk at council@overpeover.com 

For further details on the Community Speed Watch 

programme, please contact Councillor Dave Clarke on 

07940 916539 or clarke.david66@yahoo.co.uk 

OVER PEOVER VILLAGE HALL 

BOOKINGS ADMINISTRATOR 

Over Peover Village Hall Management 

Committee is looking to appoint a part time 

Bookings Administrator to assist in the day 

to day running of this unique venue. 

A job description and further details can be 
found at www.overpeover.com, under 
Recent Posts. If you are interested in this 
role, please contact June Leach at 
june_leach48@yahoo.co.uk to arrange a 
time to meet and/or discuss the role. 

 

June Leach 
Chair, Over Peover Village Hall Management Comm. 

2022 – Over Peover Cricket Club’s 75
th

 Anniversary 

 

In 1947 Over Peover Cricket Club was formed. A field on Well Bank Lane was provided to 
the club by the Wainwright family on a temporary basis – this temporary location has 
remained the location 75 years later. 

To celebrate the 75th year and as part of our ‘Building to 100 Not Out’ we will be holding a weekend of 
celebration at the club. 

Friday 8
th

 July  - The 2022 Big Bash   

A Game versus Lashing World XI – with former International stars coming to Peover to play a Peover team.  
There will be a lunch, junior coaching and bar and then the game. For more details, please contact Jim 
Shaw on jimbom.shaw@gmail.com or Mark Nightingale at mark.nightingale1884@gmail.com  

Saturday 9
th

 July – Summer Ball 

Dinner and Dancing in a Marquee at the Cricket Club. All welcome for a fantastic night with food provided by 
April’s Kitchen and the bar by The Dog for a great village event. Tables of 10 at £60 per head. To book your 
table contact Jane Shaw at janecurryshaw@gmail.com or Kate Wadsworth at kateacland@hotmail.com 

Sunday 10
th

 July – Over Peover Women’s Cricket festival  

A festival for teams playing Women’s cricket – more details to follow and on our website at 
www.overpeovercricketclub.com 

 
The season is just started with 

Junior practice on Monday at 6:30 – 8:00 for Years 3 – 9 – all welcome 

All Stars for Reception and Years 1 and 2 (Starts 9
th
 May and is full at present) 

Women and Girls Cricket – starts on the 12
th
 May – 6:30 – come on down, no experience needed, 

Cheshire ladies coach supporting the practice 

Men’s Senior Cricket – nets Thursdays 6:30  

 
To keep up to date, visit www.overpeovercricketclub.com 
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Commemoration of our Parishes’ Knutsford & District War Memorial  

Knutsford & District War Memorial was first opened on 02 August 1922. Built, following The Great War, 
by determined efforts of all classes of residents of the grieving community of 18 Parishes in and around 
Knutsford. Land was donated ‘only for that purpose’, by Cuthbert Leicester Warren of Tabley, in 1919. It 
was initially agreed that the War Memorial should not only be a place of remembrance of the war dead, but 
should also serve the useful purpose of aiding the living. Remembrance Ceremonies have always taken 
place there, including 2021. By agreement, noted local architect, Sir Percy Scott Worthington of Mobberley, 
designed it as ‘a small Cottage Hospital’.  

The Parishes are: Knutsford, Mobberley, Pickmere, Mere, Tatton, Toft, High Legh, Tabley Superior, Tabley 
Inferior, Marthall, Ollerton, Over Peover, Lower Peover, Allostock, Nether Peover, Peover Inferior and 
Plumley. Over decades and generations local residents, have financially and physically supported our War 
Memorial, whether through the original landowning Trustees, or later the NHS, or latterly, British Red 
Cross,. 

In spite of all efforts to have our still used War Memorial returned to local residents, under a Community 
Trust, it is currently under imminent threat of demolition, being sold by British Red Cross for that purpose, in 
spite of its promises in writing(1994) to ‘safeguard’. 

02 August 2022 will be a celebration of the Centenary, of the enormous effort of this community, over the 
last century, in providing and financially supporting our fine and useful War Memorial. Plans are being 
suggested, for the whole Community to bring a picnic, to Knutsford & District War Memorial, at 6pm on 
Tuesday, 02 August 2022.  We will need bunting. To join in the Commemoration, there will be other events, 
such as a Knutsford Library display, running from 11 July – 13 August 2022, of the fine history of this War 
Memorial. There will also be an event at the library, which will bring everyone up to date with the history, in 
an entertaining manner. Date still to be finalised. We have a Facebook page. Please join it.  

Save Knutsford & District War Memorial 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/245042519182932  

Contact details: charlottepetersrock@hotmail.com – 07401 576 820 – Holly Ho., Allostock. WA16 9JX 

YOUR help is needed, with further ideas & organisation. What can also be done in and by the villages? 
This War Memorial is the joint property and history of the whole community! Join us, to celebrate that fact!  
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          Village information and events can be found at www.overpeover.com        

         or on our Facebook page www.facebook.com/Overpeover 


